Translation from 21st Century Business Herald [Er Shu I Si ji Jin ji Bao dao] national newspaper, Beijing, May 15, 2006, page 8. 

US TREASURY DEPARTMENT DENIES SUPPORT TO THE SCHUMER BILL

On May 10, after repeated postponement the US Treasury's semi-annual "International Economic and Exchange Rate Policy Report" was finally released.  The report concludes that China has not manipulated the Renminbi exchange rate.  Coming as it does after postponement of the vote on the Schumer Bill on March 28th, the Report serves as yet another discouragement to Chinese and American trade conflict.

Rejects trade protectionism
"This serves to seriously undermine the legislative action by Schumer and Grassley, and shows the Bush Administration is unwilling to cooperate with Congress in punishing China", American economic expert Bo Rua ba [Robert Blohm] told the newspaper reporter.

The same day the Treasury Department released the Report, Congressmen acting on behalf of American manufacturers immediately launched a wide media barrage denouncing the Report, continuing two years of American manufacturer effort with members of Congress to exert steady pressure on the US Treasury. 

